
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Resident/Business 
 
The purpose of this leaflet is to let you know of the outcome of the statutory consultation carried out in 
October 2019 and to inform you of the Council’s decision to extend the Tulse Hill ‘H’ CPZ to include the 
property Nos. 251 to 293 (odd numbers) Croxted Road and for these controls to have a shared approach 
by which Lambeth ‘HR’ CPZ parking permits and Southwark ‘HH’ CPZ parking permits would be valid 
on both sides of Croxted Road. 

All representations received along with officers’ recommendations were presented in a report to be 
considered by the Council. 

After careful consideration a decision has been made to proceed with the implementation of the 
proposed Zone ‘H’ extension. The report, the Council’s decision and plans detailing the proposals can 
be viewed online at www.lambeth.gov.uk/hcpz 
 
What Happens Next  
The final Traffic Management Orders (TMOs), which allow the restrictions to be implemented and 
administered, will be published in the London Gazette and the local newspaper (South London Press) 
shortly. Notices will also be placed on lamp columns in the affected area.  
 
Implementation Works 
The lining and signing works will be carried out by our contractor CVU (Colas Volker Highways Aecom) 
on behalf of the Council. It is anticipated that the works will start the week commencing Monday 11 
September 2020.  The works should take no more than 5 working days to complete, weather permitting. 
 
Works will be carried out Monday to Friday between 8am and 4.30pm. Notices and cones will be placed 
in your road 12 – 48hrs prior to work being undertaken. “No Parking” cones and signs will be in place to 
indicate the areas where parking will be prohibited. While work is being undertaken in your street, please 
avoid parking where the “No Parking” cones have been put in place and park your vehicle as close to the 
kerb as possible, this would allow for the lining works to proceed efficiently allowing a smooth transition 
of the works without delays. In order for the works to be carried out as quickly as possible, temporary 
parking restrictions will be introduced to prevent vehicles from obstructing the work. Offending vehicles 
run the risk of receiving a fine and possible relocation. Vehicles are allowed back onto the road once the 
lining work is complete or after the working day.  
 
Warning Notices will be put in place in the area to notify all road users to the zone becoming operational, 
which is anticipated to be Monday 14 September 2020, subject to change. 
 
We are conscious of the disruption that this work may cause and will endeavour to keep the impact to a 
minimum. We apologise in advance for any inconvenience that may be caused by these works. 
 
Finally we would like to thank you for taking part in this consultation and for your feedback. 
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Do I have to pay to park in the CPZ? 
If you park your vehicle off street on your driveway/private property you do not require a parking permit. 
 
Any resident living in or a business located within a CPZ who owns a car and wants to park on the public 
highway during the hours of control will need a parking permit. Parking in Croxted Road will be controlled 
Monday to Friday from 10am to 12noon. 
 
Residents will also be able to buy visitor vouchers for their guests to be able to park in designated bays, 
or trader vouchers so that works (such as renovations or landscaping) can be done at their properties.  
 
Any persons visiting the neighbourhood can make use of short term parking provisions, which means 
they Pay by Phone only for the time they’re parked in the area. 
 
Where Can I park? 
Residents vehicles with a valid Zone ‘HR’ parking permit would be able to park in marked bays on the 
public highway where the adjacent signage indicates ‘HR’ permit holders, including those on the 
Southwark side of Croxted Road as shown in the plan opposite. Business Residents vehicles with a valid 
Zone ‘HB’ parking permit would be able to park in marked bays on the public highway where the adjacent 
signage indicates ‘HB’ permit holders. Please check signs before parking. 
 
How do I apply for a parking permit/vouchers? 
Parking permits/Vouchers are available on the Lambeth council website via the following link 
www.lambeth.gov.uk/parking-permit. You can also obtain all information including the pricing structure 
and the full application process.  
 
The quickest and easiest method to apply for a permit is via the link above. However, if you are unable 
to access the internet you can call the Lambeth Contact Centre on 020 7926 9000 for assistance. 
 
PLEASE NOTE: Permit applications can only be made from 1 month in advance of your zone being 
operational, the earliest you can apply is from 1 September 2020. 
 
Pay by Phone 
For short or unplanned visits, when you may not have any visitors voucher to hand, visitors can park for 
up to a maximum of one hour by calling, texting or using the mobile phone Pay by Phone application. 
 
Further details on Pay by Phone can be found using the following link, www.paybyphone.co.uk 
 
Who can I contact regarding the implementation of the CPZ? 
Lambeth Council’s Parking Design Team will be able to assist with any query relating to the design of the 
zone. Please email cpzconsultation@lambeth.gov.uk. 
 
For all queries relating to Parking Enforcement please call Lambeth Contact Centre on 020 7926 9000. 
 
Our contractor, CVU will be able to assist with any queries relating to the contracting staff on site doing 
the lining or signing works by contacting their Control Centre 0208 3444355 or 0845 601 7087. 

 


